WHITE WOMAN LANE SCHOOL

White Woman Lane, Sprowston, Norwich. NRé 7JA

Issue 17 Friday 20™ J anuary 2017

Best News ...

Telephone: 01603419203 Fax: 01603 424651

Email: office@whitewomanlane.norfolk_sch.uk
. Website: www. whitewomanlane.norfolk sch.uk

Twitter: (@whitewomanlane

Dear Parents/ Carers,

The Week Ahead

Mon. 23~ -

Tues. 24™ =

Wed, 25™ =

Thur, 26™ -

Fri. 27th -

Dates for Your Diary
W/C 30" Jahuary

W/C 6" February

Friday 21 January

Friday 3¢ February

W/C 13th February

Monday 20* February
Thursday 2™ March

Friday 317 March

Monday 3™ - Monday 17" Apri|

Dancing
Yrs 5&6 Tag Rugby

Guitars
¥Yr 4 Korfball
Drums
Irish Dancing

Guitars

Cross Country Training
Skiliforce - The Princes Trust
Keyboard lessons

Woodwind lessons

Yr 5&6 Korfball
Samba Club
Drums

Multiskills Club -

*New Ttems!

Assertive Mentoring Meetings
Yr¢ How Hill

Bingo Night (see bejow)
School Disco

Half Term

Poetry Reading Week

World Book Day

Celebration Assembly

School Hall 3.20 - 4.20pm
Lunchtime (before second sitting)

am
Lunchtime (before second sitting)
pm in the mobile

School Hall 3.15 - 4.15pm

am
Lunchtime (before second sitting)
4.30pm finish

pm Music Room

pm ICT Suite

Lunchtime (before second sitting)
pm School Hall
pm Mobile

School Hall 3. 20-4.20 Selected pupils

Easter Break (return to Schoo| Tuesday 18 Apri

HOUSE POINTS

Buckingham (Green)
Balmoral (Blue)
Sandringham (Yellow)
Windsor (Red)

Total - 36
Total - 35
Total - 21
Total - 26

Congratulations to Sandringham this weekl

THE ATTENDANCE cuP

Was awarded to
3s
With attendance of
100%
For the week

9™ - 13™ January 2017

|

The Nebula Partnership



GOLDEN BOOK AWARD
Congratulations to the following pupils for providing us with WOW’ moments
and for being entered into our Golden Book;

Nick Coe, Keinan Clark, Miss Stacfwood’s Yr 3 Maths
Set, Daniel Qashin and Broche (llen-Gand.

Volunteer Needed
We are looking for a volunteer with an hour or two to spare to help in the school library,

' covering new books and listening to children read.
(3 Volunteers are subject to a Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS) check.
If you are interested, please contact the School Office.
Thank you.

Drum Lessons

There are a couple of spaces available on a Tuesday, after school,
with our Drum Teacher. If your child is interested in learning to play
the drums please contact the school office for further details
regarding times and costs.

Thank you!

SCHOLASTIC

This is a fantastic way to contribute to reading resources in school,

Your child has recently been given the latest Scholastic leaflet. It is packed full of books which would
be great as reads.

If you would like to place an order please make cheques payable to ‘SCHOLASTIC' only. Place
orders in an envelope marked Scholastic Books and your child's name and class.
Alternatively orders can be placed online and delivered free to school by visiting:

http://clubs—school.scholastic.oo.ukfwhite-woman-lane

Orders will close on Monday 30" January when the complete order will be placed. Books should be
with you before we break for half term.

Remember 20p in every £1 spent by you comes back to us in free books.

Thank you for all your support.

Doggy Doo

We are aware that, on a regular basis, there is dog excrement outside the
main school gates. We have notified the enforcing authority, Broadland
District Council, for their appropriate action.

Please ensure your child is vigilant to avoid ahy mishaps with their feet and
if You are aware of the perpetrator(s) we ask that you may consider
reporting details to Broadland District Councii on line at
WWW.Broadland.gov.uk or by telephone: 01603 43053¢.

' The Nebula Partnership



Thank you for your cooperation with this matter.

9 %%
oe &% Eye Health and Vision Screening
¢ ¢ & @ Did you know that all children 5-16 years old should have a free vision and eye health

check at least every two years at an opticians? Routine vision testing is offered to all
Reception year children at school. If any problems are picked up at that point, children are
referred to a hospital based paediatric eye clinic, but children's eyes change as they grow
and some problems aren't obvious, which is why regular check-ups are important, just as
you take your children regularly to the dentist. 'Look’ out for the Zookeeper Zoe picture
books with integrated eye tests for all children, in your local library or mobile library, to
help get your child used to the idea of regular eye checks. Our school library also has a
copy and some Boots Opticians may still have free copies left too.

For more information please contact Alison Frost, Service Support
Librarian - Children, alison.frost@norfolk.gov.uk.

THE FRIEND'S BINGO EVENING

Friday 27th Jahuary 2016
6.30pm for 7.00pm start

Limited tickets available — first come, First served.

Tickets are aVailable for Sale the week commencing
Monday 23rd to Friday 27th Jahuary

8.30am t0 9.00am anhd 3.00pm to 3.30pMm
et your tickets from the entrance foyer

£5 for aduits
£1 for children

Lots of great prizes!

eer, wine, tes, Cof¥ee, Cakes and Tuck shop avsilable.
I Y
i

- 1e)!

Calling on all bakers of home-
made cakes and delicious
goodies.

Please could you donate some
cakes for our bingo night to help
raise funds? If you can, please send
your contributions into school on the

morning of the Friday 27" January




TALK HOMEWORK ¢ WOW WORDS

Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and 'Wow' Words home and we would be very
grateful for your support.

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in
turn will help them with their writing. “If a child can't say a sentence then they can't write it
either!”

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;

YOU ARE THE LAW! Imagine that you have been elected Prime Minister and are
in charge of the country. What would you decide to do? Think about what
things you would like to change and what new laws you would make for
everyone to follow.

If you had the power, how would things be different?

al

In Big Talk, we use ‘WOW’ Words to improve our vocabulary
and ‘big up’ our sentences to make them more interesting
Our ‘WOW’ Word this week is;

Democracy

Please encourage your child to use these words, in the right context, as much as
possible.

Thank you for your support in helping your child.

School closures in adverse weather

Many schools face difficulties as a result of adverse weather, particularly during

periods of very low temperature and heavy snow. | am sure that you acknowledge

that it is a difficult decision that sometimes has to be made as to whether to

temporarily close the school for safety reasons and it is never a decision that is

taken lightly.
In some circumstances closure is unavoidable, for example where there would not be
enough staff on school sites to ensure pupil safety or the school site cannot be cleared
sufficiently to be safe for all who attend the premises. We also have to take into account the
travelling conditions and risk assess whether pupils, parents and staff can travel safely to
and from school.
Information regarding whether White Woman Lane School is closed and a list of all schools
which are closed can be found on the website www.schoolclosures.norfolk.gov.uk. As well
as publishing the information on the web, Norfolk County Council will also highlight closures
on our Facebook and Twitter channels, using the hashtag #norfolkwinter.

In a situation where there has been snowfall and our school is open, pupils will only be
allowed to play outside, at lunch and break times, if they have suitable clothing and footwear
i.e. Wellingtons/snow boots and warm clothing and overcoats.
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A~

A~
*‘ STARS OF THE WEEK A
Lucy Johnson 35
For making huge improvements with your reading. Well donel
Mason Curtis 35
For making huge improvements with your reading. Well donel
Charlie Lees 35
For making huge improvements with your reading. Well donel
George Howard 35S
For making huge improvements with your reading. Well donel
Jenson Elvidge 35S
For making huge improvements with your reading. Well donel!
Nathaniel Peck 3ST
For great effort in Guided reading this week! Keep it up Nathaniell
Leo Jones 3ST
For an amazing improvement in his reading! Well done Leo!
Freddie Neale 45
For his impeccable manners and thoughtfulness.
Eva Hailes 45
For always being ready and willing to help and have a go.
Harley Clabburn 4P
For brilliant effort in swimming and the courage to overcome fears.
Lola Burke 4P
For brilliant effort in swimming and the courage to overcome fears.
Kimberly Clarke-Banham 5R
For her helpful manner around the classroom, always lending a hand with clearing
up and keeping 5R in order - thank you!
Fallon Bissett 5R
For settling in so superbly to 5R and having such a great attitude to your work - a
superb start!
James Lofts 5J
For working well in guided reading and sharing some excellent suggestions| Keep it
up.
Liam Barnes 57
For taking time to read question properly and give thorough answers in guided
reading! Excellent work.
Kayleigh Taylor 6H
For super effort and understanding when finding the area and perimeter of
compound shapes.
Niraj Rahman 6H
For great work on volume and for using his knowledge of algebra to solve more
challenging problems on volume.

~
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SEN Parent Drop-ln

Jenni Porter
Executive Deputy for SEND

will be available at the following venues on the
following dates for ANY parents/carers of SEN pupils
from across the Nebula Partnership. All parents from
Nebula schools are welcome at any venue!

Please come along and just have a chat, or ask
anything about support for your child.

There will be cake!

Date Venue Time
2/2/2017 St Faiths’ Primary 8.30-10.00 a.m.
07/02/2017 White Woman Lane 8.30-10.00 a.m.
20/02/2017 Horsford Mill Lane 2.00-3.30 p.m.
27/2/17 Frettenham Primary 8.30-10.00 a.m.
15/03/17 Old Catton Junior 8.30-10.00 a.m.
20/03/17 Horsford Holt Road 2.00-3.30 p.m.
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